[image: image1.jpg]



Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich

Newsletter 
September 2022
Group Meeting Tuesday, 13.09.2022 
1. Introductions, Apologies, appointment of Newsletter Writer. Angela, Chair for September, began the meeting by reading a statement from the AIUK website posted on Thursday 8 September: Today we mark the sad news that Her Majesty The Queen has died, We wish to pass on our deepest condolences to her family. The meeting agreed that we should do the same.

Present: Amanda, Angela, Ann H, Anne F, David We, David Wi, Graham, Jennifer, Ken, Marcia, Rachel
Apologies: Brigitte, Geoff, Melanie, Roger

Newsletter writer.is Graham
2. Country/regional Campaign updates  
Updates from Central Africa, Central America and Egypt were unavailable.
China No further updates since the report by the UN Human Rights chief, Michelle Bachelet, last month just minutes before she stepped down. 

Iran There is an urgent action from the AI headquarters website. Iran’s prosecution authorities and security and intelligence agents in West Azerbaijan Province have forcibly ‘disappeared’ an Iranian Kurdish dissident, Edris Feqhi, since July 2021. He remains at risk of torture and other ill-treatment. Graham will prepare a letter to be sent this month.
NB. Anoosheh Ashoori will be running the London Marathon on Sunday 2 October to raise money for AIUK. Anne F will find out details of how we can support on the day and will circulate to our group.
3. AIUK matters:
AIUK Conference, 5 November Our meeting in August agreed to finance the attendance by two members but David Wi reported that there had been no volunteers. Tickets are still available and the link to the conference will be re-circulated. This looks like an interesting and important event, and we should be represented.

AIBG participation/representation at next AIUK AGM. David Wi said that this item referred to the decision in August to set up a working group to draft a motion for next year’s AGM. The catalyst is that we feel increasingly remote from AIUK staff and group activism appears less supported. Anne F, David Wi and Marcia volunteered to form the working group with Angela and Graham at their home on 20 October at 7.30 pm. They will report on progress at the November monthly meeting. Amanda suggested that we should try to involve other local groups once we have a draft motion.
Anti-racism event 24Sept. Anne F and David Wi have tickets but can no longer attend but willing to pass on their tickets. Graham has a ticket and will attend.
4. November Booksale: 
Campaign focus: Brigitte has highlighted the plight of Alaa Abdel Fattah, the imprisoned Egyptian Journalist who has been on hunger strike for 6 months.  His case may be too urgent for a November booksale.  Ann H offered to look into the availability of Write for Rights materials from AIUK in time for the November book sale.
Speaker: David Wi will invite Sacha Deshmukh, CEO of AIUK to speak at our final book sale.
Anne F volunteered to take charge of the card machines on the day as David We will be away. He will email the group for a second volunteer to relieve Anne on the day.

Rachel said that Happyfish and Amnesty need to be contacted to arrange the final clear up.
5. Future Booksales Angela said that we have been circling around the future of the book sale and its importance to the operation of the group for some time. Ann H and Geoff, alongside Brigitte, shouldered the biggest burden of preparation for the last book sale and have stated that they cannot continue in that role. No one has stepped forward to take over. Ken reached that point in 2017 and prepared a letter to read to the group but decided against doing so at that time. Angela invited him as group president to do so now. 

I feel we ought to face the fact that unless we get more younger people we will not be able to run the book sales in future. The trouble is that the book sale has become a sort of juggernaut, an overwhelming force that has to continue because it has been going for forty-four years. Obviously, it’s run by volunteers who give as much as they are able but there is a small core of volunteers who do the bulk of the work. Everybody happily says that the book sales must continue but I feel we must all ask ourselves the question “Could this year’s sale have taken place if everybody had given the same amount of time to it that I have?” Past years I could easily have answered YES, but now that answer would have to be NO. I know we always say we get it done but at what cost to some overworked people. Maybe I’m speaking out of turn and it’s up to  the people concerned to say “ENOUGH IS ENOUGH”
. 

David We said that without the booksale, our running costs, including the Crypt hire, postage and AIUK membership, might amount to between £1500 and £2000 per year. And that we have sufficient funds to keep us going for 2 or 3 years. Graham expressed doubts whether we could use all those funds rather than donating to AIUK but that in any case we could greatly reduce our outgoings by meeting in homes or online and paying for our own postage or using email.

There were a number of interesting fundraising ideas including  ‘Open Gardens’ (Amanda), Postcard Art auctions, and quizzes.
Finally, we went to a formal vote that this November sale would be our final book sale for the foreseeable future! This passed with no votes against and one abstention. 
6. Arrangements for future Meetings

Speakers: Rachel will ask Daren Nair if he might speak to us ON Hostage Diplomacy and stressed that we should all try to listen to some of his pod broadcasts before that date: https://www.podhostagediplomacy.com/sitrep-pod-2-free-robert-pether-australian-held-in-iraq-pod-hostage-diplomacy/ 
Chair for October – Brigitte

Newsletter writer October – Roger. Marcia has volunteered to replace Melanie in the rota
7. AOB    Before closing the meeting, Angela thanked all involved for the lovely picnic in Greenwich park. 
UPCOMING EVENTS 2022
	Saturday 24 September
	Anti-racism network event HRAC, New Inn Yard

	Tuesday 27September
	 Letter Writing The  Greenwich Tavern 7.30pm

	Tuesday 11 October
	Group meeting in the Crypt of St Margaret’s Church

	Saturday 5 November
	AIUK Conference HRAC, New Inn Yard EC2A 3EA

	Saturday 19 November
	AIBG Book Sale Church of the Ascension SE3

	Saturday 25 June
	AIUK AGM – mainly online
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